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STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL
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City of Providence

DATE:

TO:

SUBJECT:

Rhode Island

Department of City Clerk
MEMORANDUM

September 25, 1984

Anthony Mancuso, Police Chief

BORINQUEN STREET - NAME CHAPIBE

CONSIDERED BY:

0ISPOSITION:

Committee on Urban Redepciopment, Renewal and Planning.

Attached is a copy of the subject resolution, now pending

before the above mentioned committee, and is referred to you,

for your study, it is the committee's feeling, that you should

~'be notified of all possible street name changes and your comments

relative to the proposed change.

LZ_ies.a
Michael R. Clement

First Deputy City Clerk



COLONEL ANTHONY J. MANCUSO
CHIEF OF POLICE

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY

POLICE DEPARTMENT

October 16, 1984

Michael R. Clement
First Deputy City Clerk
City Hall
Providence, Rhode Island 02903

Re: Street name changes

VINCENT A. CIANCI, J
MAYOR

Dear Mr. Clement:

This office is in receipt of your Memorandum dated September

13, 1984, regarding various street name changes.

Be advised that this office has no objection to any of the

proposed changes.

fONY J.
Colonel
Chief o

yours,
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CHIEF MICHAEL F. MOISE
FIRE CHIEF

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY

FIRE DEPARTMENT

September 28, 1984

xsammanocnamem
MAYOR

Committee on Urban Redevelopment, Renewal and Planning
Office of the City Clerk
City Hall
Providence, RI 02903

Dear Mr. Chairman:

Concerning correspondence forwarded to this office relative
to various street name changes, kindly be advised that the
various street name changes will not affect the operations
of the fire department; except however, a problem could arise
wherein a street which has existing numerical addresses is
split into two sections with different street names, such as
Westminster Street is proposed to be.

In order to provide proper emergency response to correct
numerical addresses, it would seem that the numerical addresses
on a street such as Westminster Street and Verranzano Way should
begin and end on the same named street.

MFM: plf
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F.' Moi.se
Chief of Department
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